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Thanks

· Thanks to Fe Valentin for organizing the Ice Cream Social on Sunday, September 7th.

· Thanks to Jessica Morales for organizing the luncheon for the Sunday School teachers and the Sea Breeze School Teachers and Staff on Sunday, September 14th.

· Thanks to George and Janet Gardiner and Steve Yuen for helping the Rector host the Deanery of the Peninsula meeting here at St. Ambrose on Saturday, September 20th. 

· Thanks to Karin Patterson and Michael Radovancevich for presenting the Disaster Preparedness Workshop on Sunday, September 21st.

Bible Studies in October
The Monday Bible Study group will meet on October 6th, 13rd, 20th and 27th from 12:45 p.m. to 2 p.m. to study the Gospel according to Luke on Mondays, in the home of Merilyn Vosburg.  They are reading the concluding chapters in Luke 22:1-24:53, the Passion and Resurrection narratives. This study is led by the Rector.

The Tuesday evening Bible Study group is also studying the Gospel according to Luke and meets on October 7th and 21st in the home Warren and Nellie Wong at 7:00 p.m.  
The Wednesday evening Bible Study group will meet on October 1st, 15th and 29th in the foyer of the church at 7:30 p.m.  They are studying book of Revelation.  This Bible Study is led by the Rector.

Each of the Bible Study groups is open and newcomers are invited to join.

Activities in October

Blessing of the Animals: Christians will celebrate the feast of St. Francis of Assisi on Sunday, October 5th by honoring their pets in the spirit of the patron saint of animals and ecology.  St. Ambrose clergy will offer blessings and thanksgivings for pets and their guardians at the Foster City Dog Park (Bounty & Foster City Boulevard) from 12:30 to 2:00 p.m.

Sea Breeze School Picnic: Join the school in their annual picnic at Booth Bay Park on Sunday, October 12th following worship.  Father Jay Watan will be at Booth Bay Park to open the picnic with a time of prayer.  For more information on the school picnic contact Sea Breeze School at 650 574-5437.

Diocesan Convention Dinner and Eucharist: This year’s Diocesan Convention’s Eucharist theme is planned by the Asian Commission, “From Tears to Joy.”  The dinner and Eucharist will be on Friday, October 17th at Grace Cathedral.  The dinner begins at 5:45 p.m. in the courtyard of the cathedral with the Eucharist beginning at 7:00 p.m.  The Asian Commission has been planning the liturgy to reflect upon the spiritual journey they have experienced.  The preacher is Dr. Jenny Te Paa Daniel, a public theologian and professional consultant in higher education from New Zealand.  Until 2013 she was Ahorangi or Dean of Te Rau Kahikatea, at The College of St. John the Evangelist in Auckland, New Zealand. She taught at the college from 1992 and was appointed Ahorangi in 1995, becoming the first lay indigenous woman to head an Anglican Theological College anywhere in the Anglican Communion.  All members of the Diocese of California are welcome to attend the dinner and Eucharist.

Coffee Hour to be hosted by El Buen Pastor: The Rev. Anna Lange-Soto and members of El Buen Pastor has volunteered to host the coffee hour on Sunday, October 19th following the  10:00 a.m. service.  It will be a wonderful opportunity to hear about what is happening with El Buen Pastor and their ministry at Messiah Lutheran Church, Redwood City.
Luncheon for Newcomers to St. Ambrose: All newcomers are invited to a special luncheon on Sunday, October 19th in Room 1 from 11:45 a.m.  This is an opportunity to learn more about the ministry and mission of St. Ambrose and how one can get involved.
Children and Family Ministry: The Bring Your Own Pumpkin carving event (BYOP) will be on Sunday, October 26th following the 10:00 a.m. service in the Parish Hall.  Along with this, a Chili Cook-Off will be hosted by the Children and Family Ministry, and people are invited to bring their favorite chili recipes to share.  

An Introduction to the Episcopal Church
The Rector has postponed his class on An Introduction to the Episcopal Church until there are a sufficient number of interested people to join in the class.  If you are interested in learning more about the Episcopal Church, its history, worship, theology and mission, then please speak with the Rector.

Mark Your Calendars:
· Blessing of the Animals: Sunday October 5th, 12:30 to 2:00 pm at the Foster City Dog Park

· Diocesan Convention at Grace Cathedral: Friday, October 17th and Saturday, October 18th
· Coffee Hour hosted by El Buen Pastor: Sunday, October 19th, 11:15 a.m., Parish Hall

· Newcomer Lunch: Sunday, October 19th, 11:45 a.m., Room 1

· Bring Your Own Pumpkin (BYOP) and Chili Cook-off: Sunday, October 26th, 11:15 a.m., Parish Hall

· Sunday After All Saints Day and Commemoration of All Souls Departed: Sunday, November 2nd
· Bishop Marc Andrus’ Visitation for Confirmation: Sunday, November 9th
· Stewardship Dinner Celebration: Saturday, November 15th, 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m., Foster City Recreation Center’s Lagoon and Blue Bird rooms 

· Organization of the Christmas Pageant: Sunday, November 30th, 11:30 am, Chapel

· Sandwiches on Sundays: Sunday, November 30th, 11:30 am, Fair Oaks Community Center, Redwood City

What Will We Do With God’s Gift? - by Bettie Davis, Senior Warden
This is the theme the Vestry chose for the St. Ambrose 2015 Pledge Campaign. The Sunday for the Ingathering of Pledges will be Sunday, November 16th, preceded by a November Dinner celebration on Saturday, November 15th at the Foster City Parks & Recreation facility.  

The Gospel lesson for that Sunday is Matthew 25:14-30:
Jesus said, "For it is as if a man, going on a journey, summoned his slaves and entrusted his property to them; to one he gave five talents, to another two, to another one, to each according to his ability. Then he went away. The one who had received the five talents went off at once and traded with them, and made five more talents. In the same way, the one who had the two talents made two more talents. But the one who had received the one talent went off and dug a hole in the ground and hid his master's money. After a long time the master of those slaves came and settled accounts with them. Then the one who had received the five talents came forward, bringing five more talents, saying, `Master, you handed over to me five talents; see, I have made five more talents.' His master said to him, `Well done, good and trustworthy slave; you have been trustworthy in a few things, I will put you in charge of many things; enter into the joy of your master.' And the one with the two talents also came forward, saying, `Master, you handed over to me two talents; see, I have made two more talents.' His master said to him, `Well done, good and trustworthy slave; you have been trustworthy in a few things, I will put you in charge of many things; enter into the joy of your master.' Then the one who had received the one talent also came forward, saying, `Master, I knew that you were a harsh man, reaping where you did not sow, and gathering where you did not scatter seed; so I was afraid, and I went and hid your talent in the ground. Here you have what is yours.' But his master replied, `You wicked and lazy slave! You knew, did you, that I reap where I did not sow, and gather where I did not scatter? Then you ought to have invested my money with the bankers, and on my return I would have received what was my own with interest. So take the talent from him, and give it to the one with the ten talents. For to all those who have, more will be given, and they will have an abundance; but from those who have nothing, even what they have will be taken away. As for this worthless slave, throw him into the outer darkness, where there will be weeping and gnashing of teeth.' "
Each of us has been blessed with skills, abilities to help others either with our hands or our hearts: this is the season to think through what we can offer to the greater community of St. Ambrose and Foster City and our fellow man through our gifts and our talents.

So often we think of “Pledge Time” as a time to make a commitment to giving dollars only.  And while the monetary part of pledging is how the budget is planned and is an important part of the business of St. Ambrose, it is far from being the only aspect of “Pledge” time.  We have so many talented members who have much to offer in terms of caring, sharing, helping out in needy times. 

“It is better to give than to receive” – how often have we experienced the truth of that statement?  So as we approach November and pledge time, I encourage you to search your heart and sign up for something new from the many “talents” that God has bestowed on each of us.

Outreach Report - by Steve Yuen 

[image: image3.wmf] 

 

 


Sandwiches on Sunday:  We served a lunch of lasagna, salad, and bread to 50 people on August 31st. One of the diners said that the below-average turnout was due to the Labor Day weekend, but not in the way we might have assumed.  Because Labor Day fell on Monday, September 1st, benefit checks had been distributed on the previous Friday, and some of our usual “customers” did not feel the need to attend.  They are likely to return for our next hosting, which will be on November 30th.  (Please contact Rob Richards---577-8924, rob.richards@tensorlabs.com---if you would like to help or have any questions.)

Thanks go to all who prepared dishes and especially to our servers who have become very efficient in both set-up and clean-up:


John Dowsett
Rob Richards

Wendy Stewart


Susan Enochs
Cathy Rincon

Brett Yates


Dulce Franke
Ashley Stewart
David Yates


Lorraine Gallegos
Doug Stewart

Lauren Yates


David McIntyre
Shane Stewart

Steve Yuen


Clara Padilla



Blessing of the Animals: The Feast of St. Francis

When:  Sunday, October 5th, 12:30 to 2:00 p.m.  

Where: Foster City Dog Park, Bounty & Foster City Blvd.

What:   Father Ota and Father Watan will bless pets and their owners in honor of Saint Francis, the patron saint of animals.
Home & Hope (http://homeandhope.net/): 

Liva Neyroud, Diane Robertson, Irene Stead, Susan Enochs, and Steve Yuen have signed up to make dishes on September 30th. We will be taking the food to Hope Evangelical Lutheran Church in San Mateo and serving dinner to four families who have been provided emergency shelter. This is the last scheduled dinner for 2014, although there is a possibility we may be asked to help prepare meals in December.  Please contact Steve Yuen (341-1966, stevebyuen@aol.com) if you have any questions about Home & Hope.

Outreach Donations Year-to-Date:
	CALL Primrose Adopt-a-Box
	
	   $  80 

	Cambodian Academy*
	
	500

	Church Divinity School of the Pacific
	
	1,500

	El Buen Pastore
	
	1,200

	Global AIDS Interfaith Alliance*
	
	300

	Home and Hope
	
	1,000

	Home and Hope - supplies
	
	100

	Ombudsman Services of San Mateo
	
	400

	Regeneration Project (Energy Oscars)
	
	100

	Sandwiches on Sunday (St. Pius Church)
	
	        400 

	
	
	

	Total from Outreach Budget ($7,200)
	
	 $   5,580 

	  *Millennium Development Goals
	
	


“Going Where My Heart Will Take Me” - by Rev. Jay Sapaen Watan 
I usually have some sort of driving music in my head when I travel somewhere, whether it is a short commute or an extended journey.  I believe that every moment has a Divine intention which is related to the very person we are becoming. So my mind tries to put a song to what my heart is trying to say.  As I reflect on the pilgrim’s journey, the song that comes to me is the sound of Russell Watson’s cover of Rod Stewart’s Faith of the Heart that was re-titled, Where My Heart Will Take Me.   

It's been a long road

Getting from there to here

It's been a long time

But my time is finally near… 

On the journey of life, the very awareness of God’s good grace changes us.  And that experience can transform our heart in ways where we can fully live into who God created us to be.  The search for meaning is a lifelong pilgrimage to discover our heart that is expressed in travel to “sacred” spots and experienced as an inward journey. It is about coming to know God through pain and struggle, as well as through peace and joy.  Pilgrimage doesn’t have to be a journey to the Holy Land or far, far away, but it does have a pattern.  Anthropologist Arnold van Gennep described this patter of sacred travel as separation (the discernment make the journey); transition (separation from life as we know it and the reflective practice of meaning making); and incorporation (the return home, the integration of new learning, and reconnection with creation and community). The tradition of pilgrimage is found in both western and eastern forms of faith.  Benedictine sister, Joan Chittister, describes the life long pilgrimage as “the search for a God that is already alive in every human being, but which we need to learn to experienced more deeply as a constant presence.”  It is a spirituality of the heart that can transform the direction of our lives.  

I don’t believe God almighty has some unchangeable set plan for us.  If everything is written in stone then why even pray?  Yet, it is because we have a relationship with the divine that there is power in prayer, as the very action of gratitude and intercession invites the Spirit to happen in our lives.  In other words, God writes with pencil and paper, not chisel and stone.  The great Sufi mystic, Rumi, believed that the most important sacred text is life itself.  As such, you can’t know about life until you get out there and experience it.   With all the demands of the world and the trauma of disaster and change, fear can keep us empty with dissatisfaction, disillusionment, and disenfranchisement.  Dr. Sheryl  Kujawa-Holbrook writes, “We live in a world today where there is a deep hunger for the journey to the center of the heart…. It is often when the outside world fails that we realize that the source of real resilience lives within.”  Our heart is naturally drawn to live in love with the fullness of love unconditional that comes from the unlimited Source of All.  

I find that there are certain holy places in San Francisco that have been part of my pilgrim’s journey - Grace Cathedral, AT&T Park, Ocean Beach, Mission Street, and the Golden Gate Bridge.  The common theme is that people gather in these places that is, for most of us, away from the routine of daily life.  So when I want to better understand how I’m related to God, people, all creation, and what my heart desires, when I want to understand the meaning of living into love, I go to these spots.  I look and listen and so often what happens is that understanding will come in the most unexpected way. As if God invites me to be in the places I need to be.  Because mystery and wonder always come with spiritual movement, I think the challenge many of us have is to trust that the experience and awareness of God will happen.  Yet something does happen when our hearts are open.  What’s your heart telling you today?

'Cause I've got faith of the heart

I'm going where my heart will take me

I've got faith to believe

I can do anything… 

Keep the faith my friends.  God made us to be alive… so go where your heart will take you.  

Sea Breeze School News
October is here and we are ready to welcome all that this month will bring! School has been in session for a month and everyone is adjusting well. Weekly Chapel services have started for the children and Father Jay has done a nice job of introducing the concept to the children and making them feel comfortable during the short service.

The children in the After School Program are anxiously awaiting the Spelling Bee that is held with the children from the Annex at Foster City Elementary. In addition to the daily homework that is getting done, words are being studied and we hope to be the best spellers at the Spelling Bee this month. As we strive to provide the children with as much support as we can, we are in need of mature reading and study buddies for this group. If you are interested in this volunteer opportunity and have some free time in the afternoon, please come on in or give us a call.

Maureen Fromme has returned this year and will continue to work with the children in the After School Program. We look forward to her weekly visits and to the performances the children will participate in.

This month we will host the Annual Sea Breeze Picnic on Sunday October 12 from 11:00am – 1:30pm at Boothbay Park. Tickets for the picnic are $15 per family and everyone is encouraged to attend. Come join us to meet the fantastic teachers and families that spend their time at your Sea Breeze School!

In addition to the business of a new School year, the teachers attended the Annual Teacher Commissioning and luncheon. The teachers have expressed their gratitude for the recognition and for the yummy lunch that was provided.

Have a wonderful October!
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Dear Members and Friends of St. Ambrose Episcopal Church,


	


	Aloha!  It is good to have fully re-entered the fall and our regular schedule of activities. In the month of October we will have the Blessing of the Animals at the Foster City Dog Park (October 4th), the Kick Off of our 2015 Pledge Campaign (October 12th), the Luncheon for Newcomers to St. Ambrose (October 19th) and the Bring Your Own Pumpkin event and Chili-cook-off (October 26th). In addition our Sea Breeze School will have its picnic (October 12th) and the Diocesan Convention will be held at Grace Cathedral (October 17th and 18th).


	All of these activities are important expressions of our faith: the blessing of our animal friends that remind us that we are loved creatures and meant to care for one another, our commitment to being Christ's living body together as the people of God here in this place and time, our hospitality for those seeking a spiritual home with us, caring for our kids and having fun while we share our gifts around table fellowship, supporting the families of our school and taking our role in the governance of our diocese here in the Bay Area.


	But as important as all of these activities are, our spiritual development as grace-filled children of God is the foundation of our life as a Christian community.   Worship is at the center of all that we do.  And our personal life of prayer, and our practice of reflecting on the way we live our lives undergirds this.  When we returned from the summer and re-engaged in a busy life it is easy to slip into a life when worship, prayer and reflection lose their priority in our lives.  Yet if we are to be the body of Christ here and now, we will need to be formed and supported by these practices.


	Our 2015 pledge campaign theme is, "What will you do with God's gift?"  We each have a limited amount of time each day.  How will we use this gift?  Do you have the spiritual practices that will help you to share the love of God that you receive from our loving God? I hope you will make your spiritual development a priority by practicing the spiritual disciplines of worship and prayer, and study and reflection on your life choices so we all may grow into a more mature and faithful Christian community.


		


		Yours,


						David Ota, Rector























Reflections from our Rector



































